Municipal Office 15 Water Street Telephone (705) 282-2420 Fax (705) 282-3076



Postal Box 590 Gore Bay, Ontario PoP 1H0

Office of the

Clerk

August 18, 2020

Mary Medeiros City Clerk The Corporation of the City of Oshawa 50 Centre Street south Oshawa, ON L1H 3Z7

Dear Mary;

Re: Support of COVID-19 Funding

Please be advised that at a recent Council meeting held on August 10, 2020 Council reviewed your correspondence regarding COVID-19 Funding.

The Town of Gore Bay is in support of The Corporation of the City of Oshawa requesting support of their motion to request the Federal, Provincial and Regional Government to help municipalities assist their local social cultural, service clubs and children/youth minor sporting organizations with clear and definitive relief funding programs. Please find attached a certified true copy of Resolution No. 14876 indicating the Town of Gore Bay's support.

Yours truly,

Stasia Carr Clerk

SC/cp

Encl.

cc:

Mr. Justin Trudeau, The Right Honourable Prime Minister of Canada

Mr. Douglas Ford, The Honourable Premier of Ontario All other Municipalities with the Province of Ontario

THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF GORE BAY

RESOLUTION NUMBER 14876

14876

Moved by Ken Blodgett

Seconded by Kevin Woestenenk

WHEREAS the Government of Canada and the Province of Ontario have committed they through the Canada Council for Arts will continue to work with the Government of Canada, as well as through provincial, territorial, and municipal partners, to ensure the strength of the cultural sector;

AND WHEREAS to date there has been no further indication as to tools, funding measures, or financial support provided;

AND WHEREAS the City of Oshawa is requesting support of their motion to request the Federal, Provincial and Regional Government to help municipalities assist their local social cultural, service clubs and children/youth minor sporting organizations with clear and definitive relief funding programs;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT Gore Bay Council support the City of Oshawa's motion and they be so advised.

FURTHER A copy of this resolution be sent to the Right Honourable Prime Minister of Canada, the Premier of Ontario, and all municipalities within Ontario.

Carried

THIS IS A CERTIFIED TRUE COPY OF RESOLUTION NUMBER 14876 ADOPTED BY COUNCIL ON AUGUST 10, 2020

Stasia Carr Clerk